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1:00 –2:00 PM 

ZoomGov Meeting 
 

Agenda Item Detail Action Item Responsible 
Party 

Welcome, 
Introductions (as 
needed) and roll 
call 

Quorum is 
50% +1 of 
committee 
membership 

Committee:  
(Benton) Sara Hartstein, (Clackamas) Jamie 
Zentner, (Clatsop) Jill Quackenbush, (Columbia) 
Suzanne Beaupre,  (Coos) Katrinka McReynolds,   
(Crook) Katie Plumb, (Deschutes) Jessica Jacks, 
(Deschutes) Julie Spackman, (Douglas) VACANT 
(Hood) Belinda Bellah, (Jackson)Tanya Phillips, 
(Jefferson) John Courtney, (Klamath) Jennifer 
Little (Chair), (Lane) Elisabeth Maxwell, (Chair)  
(Lincoln) Sara Herd, (Linn) Rachel Petersen,  
(Malheur) Sarah Poe, (Malheur) Hannah Roy, 
(Multnomah) Kari McFarlan, 
(Multnomah)Tameka Brazile, (NCPHD) Shellie 
Campbell,  (Polk) Naomi Adeline, (Umatilla) 
Morgan Linder, (Union) Carrie Brogoitti, 
(Washington) Gwyn Ashcom, (Washington) 
Susan Pinnock, (Yamhill) Lindsey Manfrin, (HO 
Rep) Jennifer Vines, (CLHO) Sarah Lochner 
 
OHA Present:   Courtney Fultineer (OHA), Jamie 
Coleman Wright (OHA), Stephen White (HPCDP), 
Amanda Cue (HPCDP), Ali Hamade (OSPHD) Deb 
Darmata (IVPP), Laura Chisholm (IVPP), Jackie 
Harris (CP & HP) 
 
Quorum present. 
 

Elisabeth 
Maxwell & 
Jennifer 
Little 

Review of minutes Review 
 

September draft minutes were approved. 

CLHO HPP 

September 2022 Final Minutes.docx
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IVPP Follow-up Courtney provided an update on the fentanyl media 
campaign. There is $140,000 to distribute to LPHAs to 
support local media campaigns on fentanyl and 
counterfeit pills. Courtney is seeking CLHO’s input on 
how to distribute the funds and how to determine 
which counties are eligible to participate in the 
funding. She summarized the two options previously 
discussed. There are advantages and disadvantages 
with both options.  A big advantage of option one 
(funding through PE 62) is the speed of distributing 
the funding to the counties. Hiring a contractor 
(option two) would take much more time to get the 
funding released from OHA. Lane and Klamath 
counties have campaigns in place and are willing to 
share them.  
 
An ad-hoc committee came up with option 3. The 
third option would allow OHA to provide funding to 
LPHAs with PE 62, who could then subcontract with 
other counties to distribute the funding. This would 
allow PE 62 and non-PE 62 counties to receive 
funding.  
 
Katie Plumb supported getting the funding 
mechanism off the ground rapidly with bandwidth 
and capacity reaching counties with the most need. 
She recommended tapping into Klamath County 
which has completed their campaign and Lane 
County which is almost done. Lindsey Manfrin 
suggested using shared demographics to spend 
dollars with non-PE 62 counties based on drug use 
and prevention needs. 
 
Courtney thanked the ad-hoc committee for their 
work. The ad-hoc committee is meeting again soon to 
finalize decisions. Courtney will present a proposal at 
the November meeting for a vote. 
 

Fentanly Media 

Campaign Funding.docx
 

Courtney 
Fultineer 

Ballot Measure 108 
Awards and Updates 

Update & 
Discussion 

Stephen gave an update on BM 108 awards. Counties 
were wondering when the money will arrive. Stephen 
reported it is usually a one-month process for the 

Stephen 
White 
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amendments but there is a backlog in the 
process due to limited fiscal staff capacity. The best-
case scenario is that it will be December or January 
before the money is dispersed to the counties and 
CBO’s.  
 
Jennifer expressed concerns that there is a tight 
deadline and no guarantee that the money can be 
spent during the parameters of the funding. Sara 
Hartstein voiced concerns that there is a lot of money 
to get out of the door and requested that PHD 
consider giving programs an additional 6 months to 
use the funds. Stephen agreed to ask if an extension 
is possible.  
 

PE 36 Update Discussion The review of modernization and best practice 
prevention in alcohol and other drug prevention and 
education program (ADPEP) in PE 36 was reviewed by 
Jill Quackenbush and Belinda Ballah and others. 
Changes included language around primary 
prevention, definitions, national academies of 
science and Certified Prevention Specialist 
requirements. They were hopeful the changes would 
be approved at the meeting. Belinda said the goal 
was to have alcohol and other drugs program 
element definition align with newer definitions and 
modernization.  
 
Jamie asked if the process and requirements would 
create a barrier to certification and would there be 
resources provided to attain the 
designation/certification? 
 
The certified prevention specialist (CPS) was found to 
provide best practices with OHA providing the 
training pathway previously and requiring it under 
OARs. Katie said there was only a part-time position 
in many counties. Gwyn said the certification process 
was under the supervision of the staff CPS. Lindsey 
remembered that the certification was a requirement 
previously but that it had been removed from the PE. 
Several members said that there needs to be a 
deeper dive to explore historically why the 
certification had been removed.  Sara Hartstein 

Belinda Ballah 
& Jill 
Quackenbush 
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questioned why it was being added back into PE 36. 
The time and intensity including maintaining the 
certification was thought to have interfered with 
getting the regular work done. Could we say 
“encouraged to have” the certification? 
 
Jennifer encouraged staff to explore the historical 
background about why the certification was not 
required for ADPEP. We will discuss this at the 
November meeting. Belinda said a study from OHSU 
determined that there are 900 CPS needed in the 
state and currently there are 62. There is a huge need 
for this. 
   

PE-36-ADPEP_edits 

(002).docx
 

Comprehensive 
Suicide Prevention 
Guide 

Next steps & 
LPHA 
Representatives 

Laura Chisholm and Deb Darmata shared an update 
on the awarded Expansion of Comprehensive Suicide 
Prevention Across the U.S. grant. The CLHO HPP 
subcommittee had submitted a letter of support for 
the grant in June. It is a five-year grant, and the first-
year award is $855,000. The grant is focused on 
development of public health suicide prevention 
capacity at the state level. Initiatives must 
correspond with the CDC’s Technical Package on 
Suicide Prevention and must focus on 
disproportionately affected populations. Deb 
reviewed the draft project logic model, which 
outlines the proposed populations of focus (older 
adults, those living in rural and remote areas, 
veterans, and people with access to firearms). 

 The next steps include soliciting partner feedback 
and establishing an advisory board. Committee 
members interested in participating were 
encouraged to put their email in the chat, and a 
PowerPoint will be emailed with the draft minutes.  

Grant Funding 

Information CLHO.pptx
  

logic model 

only.pdf
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Next Meeting 
11/3/2022 

 Agenda Items for November  

  


